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ZWINGLI HILL NEWS 
June 2023 

Volume 61    No. #6 

 

 
Dear Zwingli Church Family, 
 
I hope and pray your summer is off to a great start. May your 
summer activities be a blessing to you as you spend time with 
friends and families. We hope you will join us as you are able for 
worship and fellowship throughout the summer. Here are a few of 
the events going on this summer. 
 
We have our worship at Perkasie Park on Sunday, July 23 at 10:30 
am. We will have a picnic afterwards, so make sure you sign up 
through the church office or the bulletin board at the church to 
bring a dessert or side salad.   
 
We have our VBS: Hero Hotline which starts on July 30 at Little 
Zion. Make sure you sign up to help as an adult, or sign up your 
kids and grandkids to attend! 
 
Check the bulletin and this newsletter for upcoming dates for 
Zwingli Summer Socials at various places around the area. It is a 
great time Sunday’s after church, usually from 1-4 PM. 
 
Finally, we are a sponsor of Summer Sundae Socials in the 
Souderton Community Park. Make sure you come and support the 
various concerts throughout the summer! They are happening 
Sunday nights at 7 PM. 
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As I write this to you, it is Monday, 06/26/2023. I am getting ready 
to head out to General Synod 2023 in Indianapolis, Indiana. Pray 
for me and all the United Church of Christ (UCC) delegates as we 
discern where the spirit is moving us as a church. Pray for us for 
traveling mercies as we go there and return. 
 
As I said on Sunday, the decisions made at Synod speak to the 
church body, not for each church. Resolutions approved at 
General Synod give general guidance for individual congregations 
and conferences, but it is up to each one to decide what they will 
take up as a cause. So pray for us as I return and discern what we 
hear the spirit is saying to us as Zwingli United Church of Christ. 
 
May God bless you throughout the summer with great time with 
friends, family, and your church family. I hope to see you at 
different church and community events throughout the summer. 
 
God Bless, 
Pastor Alan 
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CHURCH FINANCIAL STATUS AS OF MAY 30, 2023 
 
As illustrated in the graph, below, Zwingli is significantly behind in 
income vs. expenses.  The deficit is $52,464 which is $9,904 more 
than the deficit at same time last year. These numbers represent 
offerings and income that can be used to cover budgeted 
operating expenses.  For example, this does not include memorial 
gifts, gifts to special mission projects (such as the youth mission 
trip), and income/expenditures from accounts like the Mildred 
Mitchell General or Music accounts.  Please prayerfully consider 
increasing your giving for the remainder of the year so that 
Zwingli can end the year on a neutral or positive balance.   Thank 
you! 
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NEW ACCESS TO GIVING! 
 

Most of you are aware of the “Donate” button on Zwingli’s web 
site.  That takes you to the church’s PayPal account where you can 
electronically provide your offerings.  Now, you can do it straight 
from the Sunday worship bulletin.  The PayPal Quick Response 
(QR) code is pictured below. Unlike the “Donate” button on the 
web site, you’ll have to have a PayPal account and the PayPal app 
on your cell phone to use this QR code.  Use your phone’s camera 
or a QR scanning app, get the QR code in view of the camera and 
it will open up your PayPal app and allow you to transfer your 
offering to Zwingli.  If you wish to designate some or all of the 
offering to something other than the General Fund account, you 
can add that direction into the “notes section”.  If you don’t have 
a PayPal account, you can still go to the church’s web site and hit 
the “Donate” button.  You can also continue to put your offering 
in the plate, mail it to the office, or use direct deposit.  Any 
questions?  See one of the members of the Ministry of Stewards 
(Lois Johnston, Charlotte Kramer, Tara Kuhnsman, or Rick Rogers) 
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Christmas in July (and August) 
 
Our Summer Mission Project is “Christmas in July (and August).” 
We are seeking your help in supporting three organizations, two 
local and one international. Look for the Christmas tree in the 
atrium and pick an envelope or two to support … 
 

֍   Pamoza International   ֍ 
 
Pamoza International is a Christian non-profit organization working 
in Malawi, Africa. Its mission is to share the Gospel and alleviate 
poverty and suffering through educational improvements, 
healthcare, economic empowerment, and food security.  
 
Pamoza means together. “We work together with the people we 
serve to help transform the lives of children and families in Malawi 
and beyond.” 
 

"If you want to go fast, go alone. 
If you want to go far, go together." - African Proverb 

 
A powerful presentation by Temwa Wright, the Executive Director 
of Pamoza International, was given to the Adult Electives class 
earlier this year. Read more about them online at Pamoza.org.  
 



 8 

What your gift can provide: 

• $15 – A Bible translated into Tumbuka 

• $25 – School breakfast for 5 children all school year 

• $100 – Medicine for one clinic day at Zowe clinic 

• $200 – Fertilizer and agricultural training for one family for 
a year 

 
֍   Keystone Opportunity Center   ֍ 

 
To help ensure that everyone has a happy and nutritious summer, 
Keystone Opportunity Center is once again hosting their Kids 
Summer Food Bag Program. 
 
In May, the KOC food pantry served families that included over 220 
kids. 
 
That is 43% more than this time last year! To help meet the needs 
of pantry families, over 700 bags of kid-friendly food are needed 
between June and August. 
 
A letter with more detail from KOC is posted on the Missioner’s’ 
bulletin board. The envelopes on the tree will contain a list of items 
needed for each food bag and the times and location for drop off. 
Completed bags can also be brought to the church and placed in 
the coat room. 
 

֍   Indian Valley Public Library   ֍ 
 

The Indian Valley Public Library (IVPL) serves five of the 
communities within the Souderton Area School District – 
Franconia, Lower Salford, Salford, Souderton, and Telford. 
 
IVPL is an accessible and accommodating space where people 
from all walks of life can gather. The Library reflects our Indian 
Valley, serving as an extension of each municipality, providing 
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resources and opportunities otherwise unavailable to many of our 
region’s citizens and doing so free of charge.  
 
We value the positive impact our public library has on our 
children. We value literacy and promoting a love of reading. We 
value respect for each individual person and recognize the need 
to serve all members of our public. We value community and the 
potential for our library to strengthen our democracy by inviting 
civic engagement and civil discussions. 
 
Our funding has been decreased this year and there are some 
who are talking about further cuts as well as book bans, etc. 
which we believe is a small but powerful politically motivated 
group.  You can help us weather this storm with your donation to 
IVPL. 
 
What your gift can provide: 

• $15 will a new book for the children’s library.  

• $25 will go towards the purchase of a Museum Pass.  

• $50 will help fund supplies for the Summer Learning 
program.   

• $100 will help replace the ten aging computers used by 
those in need who don't have one at home. 

• $500 will help convert our microfilm and special 
collections to searchable digital files  

 
Thank you for your ongoing support of the missions of Zwingli 

UCC! 
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THE MINISTRY OF ELDERS NEED TO KNOW YOUR THOUGHTS….. 
 
Lent is an important time in our lives as Christians and we hope to 
provide meaningful ways to deepen our faith in this season.  From 
2009 to 2019, and in 2023, the Lenten season/program was 
celebrated with our neighbors at Emmanuel Lutheran Church.  
This year, we offered Ash Wednesday and Holy Week services 
with a Wednesday evening program in between.  This past Lent, 
the evening program included soup suppers and a book study 
following.  We enjoyed good fellowship and excellent, meaningful 
discussions.  The Ash Wednesday and Holy week services were 
well attended.  However, attendance for the Wednesday evening 
program was extremely low, especially regarding members of 
Zwingli, though we hosted the program. 
 
Planning for next year’s Lenten Season will begin in September.  
The Elders and pastors feel it important to obtain your thoughts 
regarding the Lenten season program.  A questionnaire is included 
in this mailing to help with planning for Lent 2024.  Once 
completed, the questionnaire can be placed in the offering plate, 
mailed to the office, or sent electronically (office@zwingli.org).  It 
is important to consider what you will actively support.  
Responses should be submitted by September 1, 2023.   
 
Thank you in advance for taking the time to complete and return 
this questionnaire! 
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PERIOD PACKS 
 
Every two years, General Synod brings together thousands of 
faithful members of the United Church of Christ for formal church 
witness, inspirational worship, and fellowship with friends (new 
and old). This year the General Synod 2023 will take place in 
Indianapolis, IN on June 30 – July 4th, 2023. Pastor Alan will be 
representing Zwingli United church of Christ.  

The United Church of Christ is planning to create menstrual 
hygiene kits or “period packs” as a General Synod 34 mission 
project with Church World Service to address menstrual justice as 
the wider church. 

The UCC and CWS hope to collect and assemble kits at General 
Synod at the Indiana Convention Center, with a goal of amassing 
1,000 period packs by July 4.  

Thank you to the Zwingli Congregation for all your donations. 

Thanks, Pastor Alan, for delivering our donated assembled kits 
and hygiene items to this great mission project! 

https://generalsynod.org/
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SUNDAY MORNING REFRESHMENTS 

 
Do you enjoy the Sunday morning snacks? If so, we are in need of 
more volunteers for Sunday fellowship snacks.  If interested or 
would like more information, please contact Carol Reiff to put 
your name on the rotation.  This is an important Sunday mission 
and is easy to do.  Help to lessen the need for volunteers every 
few months.  Contact information: carolreiff@yahoo.com 484-
213-6372 (text or call) 215-723-7014 (land line). 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Congratulations to these Zwingli graduates: 
 
Justin Panner graduated cum laude from the University of South 
Carolina with a B.S. in Sport and Entertainment Management. He 
started a position as an Account Executive with Leverage Agency.  
   
Brandon Panner graduated from Souderton Area High School. He 
is still considering his future plans.  
   
Ryan Panner graduated from Souderton Area High School. He will 
be attending Penn State University.  

 
 

mailto:carolreiff@yahoo.com
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Volunteer and Register for Souderton/Telford VBS 

July 31 – August 3 from 9 am -Noon 
 
In the depths of a colorful underground cave, is the beating heart 
of the hero community, the Hero Hotline Headquarters. That is 
where every child’s gifts are valued. That is where every child has 
a role to play in the hero universe. Each day at the Hero Hotline 
Headquarters, superheroes of all ages and abilities answer the call 
and join the Professor and veteran hero, Super Meer the Meerkat, 
to provide expert assistance and solutions to Hero Teams 
everywhere. 
 
As your little Heroes experience these stories through music, 
drama and storytelling, games, arts and crafts, science, and even 
snacks, they’ll learn that Heroes are called to Follow Jesus, Help 
Others, Work Together, Listen to God, and Show Grace! And, best 
of all, they’ll be encouraged to answer this call at VBS, at church, 
at home, and every area of their lives. 
 
We can't wait to have you join us for this summer's exciting 
Vacation Bible School: Hero Hotline!!! Child and Adult heroes are 
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needed to make VBS a success! Registration is open now. 
Register at https://telfordvbs.mycokesburyvbs.com 
 
Children attending must be potty-trained and have just completed 
Pre-K through 5th grade.  
This summer VBS is a joint effort between Little Zion Lutheran, 
Telford; St. Paul's Lutheran, Telford; Trinity UCC, Telford; and 
Zwingli UCC, Souderton! 

 
 
 
 
 

WORSHIP AT PERKASIE PARK! 
 

 
 

Save the date! Join your Zwingli friends and family on July 23 at 
Perkasie Park. The service will begin at 10:30 followed by a picnic 
lunch. Please see the sign-up sheet on the Shepherds’ bulletin 
board to bring a dessert or a side salad.  Barb-b-que and hotdogs 
will be provided by the Ministry of Shepherds.  If you have any 
questions, see one of the Shepherds. 

 
 
 

https://telfordvbs.mycokesburyvbs.com/
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ZWINGLI SUMMER SUNDAY SOCIALS 

July 23 from 2-5 pm (note change of time) 
 

Once a month from May-September on a Sunday afternoon, join 
us for fellowship at local wineries/breweries.  This year we will try 
a few different wineries and a brewery! We will enjoy good 
conversation, live music, tasty wine/beer, and the great outdoors! 
Bring a snack to share and a lawn chair or blanket to sit on. Food 
trucks are there if you prefer to purchase something to eat. 
No outside alcohol permitted, but water and soft drinks are fine 
to bring. 
 
No need to sign up, just show up. We will set up as group. Look 
for the purple canopy out in the field! 
 
This event is open to all ages and friendly dogs are welcome.  
 
Cost: Whatever you choose to buy. There is no cover charge. 
 
Dates/Places:  
July 23 – Bucks County Brewery, 31 Appletree Ln, Pipersville, PA 
18947 (This event will be held 2-5 pm due to worship at Perkasie 
Park being the same day) 
August 20 – Vino by Zzino Winery, 1410 Fels Rd, Quakertown, PA 
18951 
September 17 – Bishop’s Winery, 2730 Hilltown Pike, Perkasie, PA 
18944 
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SCOUTING 
 

Zwingli is chartering a new Family Pack #401!  Scouting is fun for 
the whole family and getting everyone involved makes the 
experience more meaningful for a Cub Scout. There is a place for 
every parent, legal guardian, or other caring adults who want to 
help.  
 
We are looking for committee members to help get this unit off 
the ground. Can you spare one night a month (September – June) 
to sit down with like-minded adults to offer a fantastic scouting 
experience to our local community youth? (elementary school 
age) 

Positions Available: 

Chartered Organization Representative who will act as a liaison 
for Zwingli with Pack/Troop/Crew #401.   

Committee Members (2): Help make decisions about activities 
and the future of the Pack. 

Den Leaders (1+): An adult, usually a parent, serves as a Den 
Leader. They carry out the activities related to adventures as they 
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are presented in the Cub Scout’s handbook and the Den Leader 
Guide. 

Training is provided for positions. Meetings are held at the Scout 
Cabin on Wile Avenue across from the Souderton Pool. Please see 
Jason Burns or Lisa Cinciripini if you want to join this fun 
adventure! 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

WEDNESDAY PRAYER CIRCLE  
 
We will meet for Prayer Circle with Pastor Alan or Pastor Butch 
each Wednesday of the month from 12:00 to 12:30. The zoom 
invitation will be sent ahead of time.  
We feel that heartfelt communal prayer is especially needed on a 
consistent basis as we continue to deal with individual, family and 
church concerns, the pandemics of COVID 19 and racism, as well 
as other societal issues and direction.   
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Healthy Moment 

Tick Bite: What to Do 

By Kristie Lowery, Faith Congregational Nurse 

If you bite and devour each other, watch out or you will be destroyed by each 
other.  

Galations 5:15 

  
Summer has arrived and along with it the Tick 
season.  Pennsylvania is listed as one of the most prevalent states 
to harbor tick infestations which cause Lyme Disease.  The CDC 
(Center for Disease Control) reports 134,624 confirmed cases of 
Lyme disease in the state of Pennsylvania per 2020 
data.  Pennsylvania has led the nation for confirmed Lyme Disease 
due to a tick bite for 11 of the last 12 years.  It is suspected that 
global warming may be contributing to increasing the population 
of the tick infestations.  It is predicted that Pennsylvania will get 
warmer and wetter as a result of climate change, and ticks thrive 
in these conditions.  A factor supporting the tick infestation is the 
host species such as deer and white-footed mice, both of which 
are plentiful in Pennsylvania.  Many people may think that the 
most likely place to encounter ticks is in a state park or the 
woods.  The reality is that the most common exposure is in the 
backyard.   
  
Avoidance and protection are key to avoiding a tick bite:  
1.  Before going outside, know where to expect ticks.  Ticks live in 
grass, brush, or wooded, areas, or on animals.  Spending time 
outside could put you in contact with a tick.  
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2.  Protect yourself and family by using an Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) registered insect repellant. When used as 
directed, the EPA registered insect repellants are proven safe and 
effective.   
3.  Wear long sleeved shirts and long pants.  Dress your child in 
clothing that covers arms and legs. Cover strollers and baby 
carriers with mosquito netting.   
 
After you return indoors: 
1.  Check your clothing for ticks as they can attach to clothing and 
then crawl on skin.  
2.  Check your body for ticks.  Conduct a full body check, looking in 
the hair, around the ears, under the arms, navel (belly button), 
around the waist, between the legs, and behind the knees.   
3.  Shower soon after being outdoors.   
 
Tick bites can make people sick.  If you are identifying a tick bite, 
follow the steps listed below to reduce your chance of getting 
sick.   
 
1.  Remove the tick as soon as possible.  

a.  Use fine tipped tweezers to grasp the tick as close to 
the skin as you can.  Pull upward with steady, even 
pressure.  Do not twist or jerk.   
b.      After removing the tick, clean the bite area and your 
hands with rubbing alcohol or soap and water.   
c.       Dispose of the tick by flushing it down the toilet.  If 
you want to take the tick to your family provider for 
identification, put it in rubbing alcohol or place it in a 
sealed bag or container.  

2.  Contact your provider if the tick was attached under the skin 
and drew blood 
3.  Watch for symptoms for 30 days  

a.  Call your healthcare provider if you develop a rash, 
fever, fatigue, headache, muscle pain, or joint swelling and 
pain.   
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b.  Treatment for tick borne diseases should be based on 
symptoms, history of exposure to ticks, and in some cases, 
blood test results.  Most tickborne diseases can be treated 
with a short course of antibiotics.   

 
Common questions after a tick bite: 
1.  Can a person get sick from a tick that is crawling on your body 
but has not yet attached?  Ticks must bite you to spread 
germs.  Once the tick attaches to the body, it will feed on the 
blood and can spread germs.  A tick that is crawling but is not 
attached cannot spread germs.   
2.  How long does a tick need to be attached before it can spread 
infection?  In most cases, a tick must be attached for 36-48 hours 
or more before the Lyme Disease bacterium can be 
transmitted.  If a tick is removed within 24 hours, it will greatly 
reduce the chances of getting Lyme Disease.  The risk for Lyme 
Disease is very low if a tick has been attached for fewer than 24 
hours. Check for ticks daily and remove them as soon as possible.   
Lyme Disease can be prevented by avoiding tick bites and 
promptly removing ticks. Have a safe summer and stay tick free! 
 
References: 
“Tick Transmission”,  CDC Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. Last 
reviewed January 20, 2023 
.https://www.cdc.gov/lyme/transmission/index.html “Preventing Tick Bites”  
Tick Bite: What to Do (cdc.gov). www.cdc.gov/ticks/ November 3, 2021. 
Tick Bites/Prevention | Tick-borne Diseases | Ticks | CDC Reviewed April 4, 
2022. 
Stop Ticks to Avoid Lyme and Other Tickborne Diseases | Division of Vector-
Borne Diseases | NCEZID | CDC 
Prevent Mosquito and Tick Bites | Fight the Bite | CDC Reviewed February 9, 
2022. 
Pennsylvania leads the nation in Lyme disease. The state is responding with 
new tick testing, research and education - WHYY. By State Impact Pennsylvania 
Staff May 10, 2023. 
 
 

 
 

http://www.cdc.gov/ticks/
https://www.cdc.gov/ticks/tickbornediseases/tick-bites-prevention.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ncezid/dvbd/media/stopticks.html
https://www.cdc.gov/ncezid/dvbd/media/stopticks.html
https://www.cdc.gov/fight-the-bite/prevent/index.html
https://whyy.org/articles/lyme-disease-pennsylvania-ticks-research/
https://whyy.org/articles/lyme-disease-pennsylvania-ticks-research/
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We will be hosting a Family Movie Night on August 26th.  Movie 
and Start time are still TBD.  Any ministries or Zwingli members 
that would like to help this night should contact Jen Smeed via 
email (jennifersmeed@yahoo.com) or phone (267-240-6977).  We 
appreciate any help! 

mailto:jennifersmeed@yahoo.com
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DEI TEAM 
(Diversity, Equity and Inclusion) 

 

 
 

THE PHOENIX 
 
The Phoenix is a nationwide program and open to anyone in 
Recovery of addiction with at least 48 hours sobriety. The group 
meets every Sunday from 1:00 – 3:00 pm at Trinity UCC, Telford. 
Come for social fun of indoor and outdoor games. There is no 
charge and no questions asked about recovery. It is not a meeting. 
The purpose is to build an active, sober community committed to 
living vibrant lives in recovery. Do you know someone in recovery 
who might enjoy a social activity?  Contact information – Joanne 
Kramlik   215-815-7104.  Or email jkramlik@yahoo.com 
 
 

CAN YOU HELP US LIVE OUT OUR ONA COVENANT? 
 
The DEI Team (formerly, the ONA Implementation Team) seeks 
short-term volunteers to help us live out our covenant. If you 
have a particular area of interest or expertise, we would love to 
have you on our team.   
 

mailto:jkramlik@yahoo.com
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Let us know if you want to help Zwingli educate and advocate for 
any of the following issues: 

- Racial Justice 

- Addiction 

- Mental/Physical Health Challenges 

- Soul Injury 
 
Please see Lisa Cinciripini, Carolyn Leake, Rhonda Moyer, Joan 
Yeager, or Pastor Alan if you want to volunteer short term. 

 
 

 
 

At Zwingli United Church of Christ, we promise to engage and nurture Christ's 
light in all of God's people, no matter their sexual orientation or gender identity, 
race or ethnic background, social status, soul injury, religious beliefs, age, and 
physical, mental, or addiction challenges. 
  
We aspire to be a counterweight to exclusion and discrimination. We choose to 

purposefully welcome and include all people in every aspect of our church 
family, including worship, fellowship, and leadership, lay and ordained, and will 

meet you where you are on life's journey to share God's love with you.  Our 
commitment is that all members feel and be safe as we express God's universal 

and unconditional love in our church, community and daily lives.     9-12-21 
 
 
 

 

 
SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 

 
From July 3 – September 5, the office will be open 8:30 am – 3:30 
pm, Monday through Friday. Closed 12-1 daily. 
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IF YOU ARE HOSPITALIZED 
 
Due to HIPAA privacy procedures implemented by all healthcare 
facilities, it is very difficult for the church to obtain patient 
information. If you (or a family member) are hospitalized or at a 
rehab or other health facility, please inform the church office 
and the pastor(s) directly. This is the only way to guarantee this 
information will be received by the pastors. 
 
 

 
 

SIMPLE WAYS TO HELP THE 
GENERAL FUND BUDGET 

 
Grocery Shopping with Gift Cards 

 
By purchasing store gifts cards from Zwingli Church on a Sunday 
morning or throughout the week, instead of paying for groceries 
directly at the store, you help contribute 5% of your store 
spending to the general fund of our church.  
 
On Sunday mornings or through the church office during the 
week, you can purchase a $25, $50 or $100 gift card to Giant 
Stores, Landis Supermarket, or Shop Rite and then go grocery 
shopping. And it will help support the ministry of Zwingli UCC. 
 
Thank you for your participation in this program!  
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STAY INFORMED 
 

If you want to stay current on what Zwingli Ministries and Council 
are doing, pick up a Pre-Council Report from the vestibule or 
contact Lisa in the office for an electronic copy. See the wonderful 
ideas that are being shared by your leaders!  
 

 
 

 
 

2023 FLOWER AND BULLETIN SPONSORSHIPS 
 

Would you like to sponsor the flowers in the chancel one Sunday 
morning or a bulletin?  
 
Chancel flowers are $44. 
Bulletins are $15. 
 
For either/both sponsorship, please pick up a form from the 
bulletin board next to the office, attach a check and drop off in 
the office, mail it or drop it in the offering plate. Our mailing 
address is 350 Wile Avenue, Souderton, PA 18964. We appreciate 
your support. 
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Fasageo’s Italian Restaurant and Pizzeria Fundraiser 
 
We have partnered with Fasageo’s Italian Restaurant and Pizzeria, 
724 Ridge Rd., Sellersville, PA for an ongoing fundraiser.  
Fasageo’s will return 10% of any food sales purchased to Zwingli.  
You just need to inform them when placing your order for dine in, 
carry out, or delivery that you are a member of Zwingli.  It’s that 
simple!   
****************************************************** 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING MAILING 
ARTICLES FOR THE COMBINED SEPTEMBER MAILING IS 

MONDAY, AUGUST 21! 
****************************************************** 
SUNDAY MORNING USHERS/GREETERS 
July 2  Gladys Amspacher, Liz Bibic 
  Tom Kramlik, Toni Kramlik  
July 9  Susie and Dale Woodland 
  Dave and Carol Reiff 
July 16  Larry Moss, Gene Mattes 
  Susan Kelley, Mark Comden 
July 23  Pete and Pam Myers 
July 30  Jessica Chinault-Jalboot and Mike Jalboot 
  Laurie and John Reynolds 
August 6 Charlotte Kramer, Carol Wenger 
  Rick and Missy Rogers 
August 13 The Chalmers, Lee and Lois Hunsicker 
August 20 Mike Jalboot, Rhonda Moyer 
  Joan Yeager, Gladys Amspacher 
August 27 Joanne and LaMar Kratz 
  Jonathan Kratz, Kristie Lowery 
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September 3 Maureen Hartman, Liz Bibic 
  Tom and Toni Kramlik 
 
REFRESHMENTS 
July 2  Kristie Lowery, Charlotte Kramer 
July 9  Ministry of Missioners 
July 16  Carol Reiff, Karen Rosenberger, Janet Rosenberger 
July 23  Perkasie Park 
July 30  Erin Chalmers, Joanne Kramlik 
August 6 Missy Rogers, Eleta Hittinger 
August 13 Kristie Lowery, Charlotte Kramer 
August 20 Janet Whitefield, Liz Bibic 
August 27 Ministry of Evangelism 
September 3 Pam Myers, Toni Kramlik 
September 10 All Church Picnic 
 
ACOLYTE 
July 2  Madison Klausfelder 
July 9  Evan Chalmers 
July 16  Jack Beidleman 
July 23  Caleb Jalboot 
July 30  Adalyn Neff 
August 6 Madison Klausfelder 
August 13 Ryan Chalmers 
August 20 Nora Jalboot 
August 27 Claire Jalboot 
September 3 Evan Chalmers 
September 10 Jack Beidleman 
 
FACEBOOK MONITOR 
July 2  Kristie Lowery 
July 9  Kristie Lowery 
July 16  Toni Kramlik 
July 23  Lisa Cinciripini 
July 30  Sue Wack 
August 6 Laurie Reynolds 
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August 13 Tony Villareal 
August 20 Kristie Lowery 
August 27 Toni Kramlik 
September 3 Lisa Cinciripini 
September 10 Sue Wack 
 
GIFT CARD SALES 
July 2  Maureen Hartman 
July 9  Pam Myers 
July 16  Carol Wenger 
July 23  Perkasie Park – No Sales 
July 30  Betsy Villareal 
August 6 Maureen Hartman 
August 13 Pam Myers 
August 20 Carol Wenger 
August 27 Betsy Villareal 
September 3 Lisa Cinciripini 
September 10 All Church Picnic – No Sales 
 
MONEY COUNTERS 
Steward of the Month –  Charlotte Kramer 
July 2  Charlotte Kramer & Marian Eide 
July 9  Barry and Lois Johnston 
July 16  Carol and David Reiff 
July 23  Lee and Lois Hunsicker 
July 30  Ed and Liz Bibic 
Steward of the Month –  Rick Rogers 
August 6 Charlotte Kramer, Rick Rogers 
August 13 Ed and Liz Bibic 
August 20 Marian Eide, Joanne Kramlik 
August 27 Rick Rogers, Carol Wenger 
Steward of the Month –  Charlotte Kramer 
September 3 Rick Rogers, Charlotte Kramer 
September 10 Kristie Lowery, Becky Klausfelder 
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Zwingli UCC Staff 
Butch Kuykendall, D.Min.……………………………………......Senior Pastor 
Alan Miles, M.Div…................................................ Associate Pastor 
Steve Emery………………………………………..Director of Music/Organist 
Lisa Cinciripini………………………………………..….....Office Administrator 
Kristie Lowery……………………………………..…….………….Office Assistant 

 
Zwingli United Church of Christ, 350 Wile Avenue, Souderton, PA 

Phone: 215-723-1186   Fax:  215-723-5402  
www.zwingli.org  office@zwingli.org 

Office Hours  
M- TH: 8:30-4:30, F: 8:30 – 3:30 Closed Daily  12-1  

Some images used in this publication are used with permission from Bogdan Rosu, Freepik, and 
High Quality Icons. 
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